
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Public Service Announcement 

ᑭᒃᑯᑐᐃᓐᓇᕐᓄᑦ ᑐᓴᕋᑦᓴᐃᑦ ᐊᑐᐃᓐᓇᐃᑦ ᐃᓄᒃᑎᑐᑦ, ᖃᓪᓗᓈᑎᑐᑦ ᐃᓄᐃᓐᓇᖅᑐᓐ ᐅᐃᕖᑎᑐᓪᓗ ᐅᕙᓂ www.gov.nu.ca. 

Public Service Announcements are available in Inuktitut, English, Inuinnaqtun and French on www.gov.nu.ca. 
Kavamatkunnin Tuhaqtitaujukhat hailihimajun Inuktitut, Qablunaatun, Inuinnaqtun Uiuitullu uvani www.gov.nu.ca. 
Les messages d’intérêt public sont disponibles en inuktitut, en anglais, en inuinnaqtun et en français au www.gov.nu.ca. 

 
Communications 

Telecommunications Service Interruption 
 
Start Date:  September 24, 2024 
End Date:  September 25, 2024 
Nunavut-wide 60 sec         

  
The Government of Nunavut has been advised that Northwestel will be conducting 
maintenance on September 25, 2024, between 3 a.m. and 9 a.m., EST that may affect 
telecommunications services.   

This will disrupt long distance calling for all communities and may impact the ability of 

Nunavummiut to contact the usual emergency services lines during this time.   

For emergency services unreachable at their regular phone number, please refer to the 

table below: 

Emergency Service Contact 

Royal Canadian Mounted Police (RCMP) 867-(local prefix)-0123 

Community Health Centre Use a landline to call the health centre 

Family Services Contact local RCMP for urgent issues 

Iqaluit Emergency Services 867-222-2954 

Nunavut Emergency Management NEM@gov.nu.ca 

Nunavut Fire Marshall Office NunavutFireMarshall@gov.nu.ca 

For the latest on service updates, please visit Northwestel’s Facebook page. 

### 
 
Media Contact: 
 
Heather Grant 
Policy Analyst 
Department of Community and Government Services 
867-975-5465 
CGSComms@gov.nu.ca  
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